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Congratulate the Newly Elected Officers: 

President – Tom Palisin

VP-Alpine – Al Linne

VP-Nordic – Linda Elonen-Wright

Recorder – Teresa Monaco

Treasurer – Cheri Seiler

Publicity – Tom Haag

VP-Activities – Karen Fashimpaur

Trustee (1-year term) – Annie Easley

Trustee (2-year term) – Bruce Frankenfield

Trustee (3-year term) – Gene Addy
No Meeting in May
The next regular meeting of the Lewis Ski Club will take place on June 5th at the Guerin House.

Next Meeting: 

(No regular meeting in May)

Post-Election Report . . . . . . . . . . . . . .page 3
Meetings and Events . . . . . . . . . . . . . page 7

Member Interest Survey . . .(see attachment)

Post-Trip Report

Silver Star . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .page 6
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

May Ski Stories
Officially, April is supposed to be my last President’s message, but since there’s a few days are left this month, here goes my last toss.  The last three years have been very memorable and fun for me as the President of this club.  I developed many new friendships with members of the Lewis Ski Club and also other clubs.  I hope the club members were happy about how the ski club operated the past three years and that the trips and outings were all fun.   I know mistakes were made, but as a whole I think the Lewis Ski Club is doing very well

 (continued, page 2)

(President’s Message, continued)

We did have a few emergencies like being “Evicted” from the Ad Bldg,  “Kovach KO’d in the Fifth”, “Senick Faces the Wall” or “I was Raped on My Own Bus”, but we all survived.  I’m very optimistic for the future of our ski club.  Here are my top ten reasons why I think the club is heading in the right direction.

1) We started offering two different week long ski trips each year.

2) We had eight new first time trip leaders the last two years.

3) The Nordic program grew in participants and quality outings.

4) We ran our first European ski trip.

5) Our race team keeps growing in size and point totals each year.

6) For the first time, the CMSC Ski Queen was selected from our club.

7) Our web site has been vastly improved.

8) The Newsletter continues to get better. 

9) The club membership has grown to nearly 200 people. 

10) We just elected ten people to new positions.  

We elected some very capable people to keep this club running.  They need your support.  Remember, trips and activities don’t run by themselves, so please help the new officers by considering to lead an activity or run a trip.  The rewards can be great. 

Best wishes,

especially for short lift lines and steep slopes,   

Bruce

 (Bruce Frankenfield)

INFORMATION SURVEY


"The newly elected board and I would appreciate your input regarding the future activities of the club.  While we may have some new ideas, we felt it would be best to gather as much information from you, the club members, prior to attempting changes that no one really supports.  Please, take a few minutes and complete the attached survey.  You may return your survey responses by modifying the MS Word document and E-mailing to: T.Palisin@grc.nasa.gov 

Alternately, you may submit hand written responses to:

Lewis Ski Club, Attn: Tom Palisin

21000 Brookpark Rd., MS 500-313

Cleveland, OH 44135

Thank you in advance,

Tom Palisin

(Pres-elect)"
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Lewis Ski Club Election Report

As most of you are aware, we had our annual election of officers at the last Membership meeting.  This was a big election, with twelve nominees seeking ten positions on the board.  Not only is this the first time we have had ten board positions but it is also the first time I’m aware of that we had twelve members simultaneously interested in running for one of the offices.  It’s refreshing to see such enthusiasm.

With about sixteen percent of our membership present at the meeting, we easily had enough for the necessary quorum of twenty memberships.  Following the trends of our local and national elections, the majority of eligible voters did not vote for a multitude of reasons.  

I remembered in some of the previous ski club elections we had no absentee ballots and I didn’t see any provisions in our new constitution that mentioned anything at all about absentee voting.  I understood that nominations didn’t close until moments before the election and wondered how to handle absentee ballots if they didn’t include any of the potentially new nominees that were to be added to the list prior to the vote at the meeting.  Another issue would be if a third candidate was to run for an office that had two candidates already and a simple majority was cast for a single candidate, requiring a runoff of the top two candidates.  So I wrote in the last newsletter that there would be no absentee ballots for this election.  

I apologize to any members if I left you and your vote out.  I was approached by a couple of members who were interested in voting and couldn’t attend the meeting, although one of them was after the election was over.  An interesting idea was presented by this member though, the idea of online voting.  I think this is something that might be possible to develop in the future.  I do believe some other issues might need to be worked out first, such as when the nominations and voting will close, how to handle ties and runoffs. 

I do want to congratulate all of the nominees for their commitment to this club.  I also want to thank the other members of the nominating committee, Carl Blaser, Klaus Gumto and Kathy Shubert for their assistance when requested.

The 2001/2002 slate of officers for the Lewis Ski Club were:

President:   Tom Palisin

Vice President for Alpine:  Al Linne

Vice President for Nordic:  Linda Elonen-Wright

Vice President for Non-ski Activities:  Karen Fashimpaur

Treasurer:  Cheri Seiler

Publicity Director:  Tom Haag

Recorder: Teresa Monaco

Trustees:  Gene Addy, Bruce Frankenfield, Annie Easley

Thank you,

Roger Meredith

Nominating Chairperson
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ALPINE NEWS

The Lewis Ski Club was represented at the travel symposium in Park City Utah April 4 thru April 8 by Joe Roche.  Resorts and tour operators from a multitude of ski areas across the country were on hand to brief the club representatives on the latest improvements on the ski areas and services.  Some how I found time too meet with the ski resort reps during blizzard snows in Utah.  Park City, the Canyons and Deer Valley ski areas had fantastic conditions and provided excellent service and facilities for the travel symposium.  Fernie ski resort in south eastern Canada has undergone an impressive expansion, doubling their skiable terrain since the club was there last in the early 90's.  Other fun destinations I spoke with were Banff, Sun Valley and Telluride.  Stop by at the next club meeting to here about the latest on these areas.  We are looking for ideas for future club trips.

Joe Roche

P.S. Its been a fun three years as the VP of Alpine skiing.  Thanks for the opportunity.  I am sad to relinquish the post to Al Linne but I feel he'll do an outstanding job at carrying on the tradition of setting up and carrying out a great ski calendar.  It'll be tough to beat the conditions we experienced in 2001.  Think snow its only 8 months to ski season.

(Joe Roche)

Planning Meeting

We are forming a winter trip committee to determine the winter schedule.  The date for the winter scheduling meeting has not yet been set.  We intend to have the planning meeting some time between May 14 and 24.  Anybody interested in running a trip should contact either Al Linne (3-6751) or any other committee member.  We recommend that anybody planning to run a weeklong trip attend the CMSC Travel Seminar on Saturday, May 12.

We also ask that anybody who is planning to run a trip bring their trip information to the planning meeting.

Thank you, 

Al Linne

Alpine Valley Season Pass Sale

Alpine Valley Ski Resort in Chesterland, Ohio is offering a CMSC 2002 Season Pass for only $99.95.  That’s four days of about of paid skiing and 112 free days!  See the last page of the Sitzmark’s season wrap up issue for more information. This offer is only good for CMSC members, which is you, and it expires on June 15, 2001.  Your club membership just keeps providing more value.

(Bruce Frankenfield)
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Club Membership Dues

Flash!  With the past great ski season in which the club had sold out on most of the bus trips, the club stayed financially sound.  Therefore, the board members at the last board meeting recommended no change in the club membership dues.  Therefore, the dues will remain $8 for single and $12 for families.  The lowest dues in CMSC!     

(Bruce Frankenfield)
Club Web Site
If you have any pictures from club events this year, consider submitting them to be posted on the club's web site.  We have a lot of pictures from last year's events, but the most recent pictures posted are from the Ski Queen competition last November.  Recent club events mostly include ski trips and racing, but summer is coming so keep taking pictures at those events too.  Pictures can be submitted electronically or I can scan your pictures in for you.  More information about submitting pictures can be found on the web site at http://www.grc.nasa.gov/WWW/Clubs/lercski/pictures.html or contact Lisa Lambert (Work: 216-433-3994 or Home: 440-779-9573).

Lisa Lambert,

Webmaster
NORDIC NEWS

Over the next month and a half or so, we will be deciding our club’s ski trip schedule for next year.  If anyone is interested in running any Nordic ski outings, please contact me right away!  I’d like to put together a full season of Nordic activities building upon the last couple of successful years.  What would you be interested in seeing?  Please respond to the survey that Tom (el Presidente) will be distributing!  And give me a call or send me email.  I’d really like to know what you want to do.  Thanks,

LEW

w(216) 433-9370     email: l.elonen-wright@grc.nasa.gov
h(216) 791-5038       email:elonenwright@nccw.net

(Linda Elonen-Wright)
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TRIP REPORTS
Big White/New England/Florida/WDW… (formerly the Silver Star Trip)
You’ve probably already heard that the trip to Silver Star Mountain Resort, BC, scheduled for April 6-13 was cancelled due to lack of snow.  Well, that’s what they said.  They did have snow, but they were worried they wouldn’t have enough, so they cancelled out on us and shut down a week earlier than originally scheduled.  So, instead of Silver Star, the travel agency offered us alternative ski packages at Big White, also in BC.  Big White has comparable qualities to Silver Star except for a few key things: like good skiing for Nordic skiers, daycare for children under 18 months, and teddy bear pancakes.  (Sorry, that last one is a private joke.  You had to be there.)  Three skiers (2 alpine and 1 snowboarder) chose the Big White option and had ideal weather and snow conditions!  The rest of us, armed with a full refund, scattered to the winds.  A couple of people went to New England and had great skiing there (VERY unusual and lucky for April!)  Others opted for a completely different kind of vacation and headed south to Florida!  The great mouse’s world was hot, crowded and fun.  But, you know, I would rather have been skiing at Silver Star…

(Linda Elonen-Wright)
CMSC President’s Roundtable Meeting Report

Bruce Frankenfield and Tom Palisin, attended this meeting with most of the Presidents of the other CMSC ski clubs on April 23.  The main goal of this meeting was for the club presidents and the ski council to discuss common issues and concerns.  The meeting highlights were: 1) Ski Fair will be at the Cleveland Convention Center on the weekend of November 16.  2) CMSC Family picnic on Saturday August 18, at the North Chagrin Metroparks.  3) The CMSC travel seminar is expecting +50 vendors on May 12.  4) CMSC is looking to go to Vail the week of March 31, 2002, with hopefully other Cleveland ski clubs participating.  5) Softball tournament, at NASA on 6/16, wants to encourage more clubs to participate.  

Also, there was discussion about some new federal rules on Group health insurance policies which allows insurance companies the ability to deny health benefits for injuries from skiing/snowboarding, besides a host of other legal recreational activities.   I have some more information, but I think it’s time to contact your congressman.  

(Bruce Frankenfield)
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CMSC notes
(from the Secretary’s minutes)

Family Picnic: Saturday, August 18 from 1:00 PM until 9:00 PM. Please keep this date OPEN on your club’s social calendar.  He already has a club (NASA Lewis Ski Club) that has offered to do a Closest to the Pin event.  The committee also has some other ideas, but if any club has an idea for an event, please contact Mike Nolan at 440-285-3722 or oldefarm@aol.com.  This is an event planned for Families.  Metro has reserved both shelters at Rivergrove I and II in the North Chagrin Reservation.  There is also a softball diamond, basketball court and lots of open ground and a hill.  

Softball Tournament – Saturday, June 16 at 10:00 AM at NASA Glenn Research Center’s softball fields and picnic grounds. Kevin Radil and Bruce Frankenfield would like the money and applications completed by the May CMSC meeting, so they have an idea if there is enough interest in having it again.  The minimum number of teams needed is SIX.  Eight would be preferred.  There must be 5 women and 5 men per team.

Trustees Report: Mike Nolan heard a report on National Public Radio about the Federal Government proposing legislation that would allow insurance companies to exclude or limit liability for certain dangerous activities from coverage.  Some of the activities proposed were skiing, rock climbing, sky diving and motorcycle riding.  You might like to contact your legislators to vote no on this legislation.  The insurance companies are surely pushing this. Laura Minotti has contacted Guy Nerren, CMSC legal council,  to write an article in a Sitzmark issue about the legal ramifications of being on the ski slopes.

The Cleveland Travel Show and Seminar is May 12.  Sign up through your club President or Trip Chair.  There is one sign-up sheet per club.  The lunch cost again this year will be $10.00.  Money is to be sent to

Dianne Oldham, CMSC Treasurer, by May 4.  If it is received after May 4, the cost goes to $20.00.  The vendors want club decision-makers there.  The Workshop will be a trip leader workshop by Bill Fry of Welcome Aboard Travel and Goodyear Ski Club.  Emphasis will be on trip bidding and trip leader responsibilities. This will run from 9:00 to 10:30.  The show is from 10:30 to 3:00 with lunch from 12:00 to 1:00.  The party will be from 3:00 – 5:00.

May Elections. Candidates for offices thus far: President: Anne Pivato; Vice President: Laura Minotti, Mark Hyatt; Secretary: Jesse Pem Anderson; Treasurer: Diane Oldham; Trustee: Joani Huber.

Gene Addy, CMSC Representative

MEETINGS AND EVENTS

Officer Elections took place at the April 3rd Ski Club Meeting.  See complete report of results elsewhere in this newsletter.  Check out other interesting Ski Club information at our Official Web Site: http://www.grc.nasa.gov/WWW/Clubs/lercski/

There will be no regular Ski Club Meeting in May.  The next regular meeting will take place in June.

Our monthly board meeting will be on Thursday, May 24th at noon in building 21, room 205. 
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OTHER EVENTS
Ski Group

A smaller travel show of resorts, hotels and travel operators will be in Detroit on Wednesday, May 2 (closest stop to Cleveland).  Bruce has more information, if anyone is interested.   

(Bruce Frankenfield)

ITEMS FOR SALE

Ski Pins for sale

We have available Lewis Ski Club pins to sell for $2.00 a piece.  Call Lisa Ferenc : (216)433-6592

MAY BIRTHDAYS

Fred Jereb  (May 1)

Janet Dubas  (May 2)

Janice Shook  (May 7)

Lisa Ferenc  (May 12)

Lori Manthey  (May 14)

John Anderson  (May 17)

Rick Neubauer  (May 17)

Joe Zoeckler  (May 18)

Paul Senick  (May 24)

Jim Gilles  (May 25)

Lynn Sehika  (May 25)

Leslie Moder  (May 26)

Gary Roberts  (May 28)

Gayle Dixon  (May 29)

Irina Evseeva  (May 30)

SUNSHINE NEWS

For those of you who are not yet aware, Anne Houdek's Mom, Virginia Pivato, passed away Friday 4/20/01. Anne Houdak is president of CMSC.  Condolences may be sent to:

Anne and Frank Houdek

14400 Hubbard Rd.

Burton, OH 44021
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      SKI CLUB OFFICERS 	COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS





PRESIDENT : 	Tom Palisin	(433-6572/500-313) 	METRO REP:	Gene Addy	(977-7467/11-2)


VICE PRES. (Alpine):	Al Linne 	(433-6751/6-2) 	REFRESHMENT:	(VACANT)


VICE PRES. (Nordic):	Linda Elonen-Wright (433-9370/142-5)	SUNSHINE:		Patty Rondaris	(440-748-3450)


VICE PRES. (Activity):	Karen Fashimpaur	(440-243-5456)	CLUB PHOTOS: 	Mallory Kolick	(440-238-3991)


RECORDER: 	Teresa Monaco 	(433-8293/500-306) 	RACING:		Mark Hyatt	(433-3248/86-8)


PUBLICITY :	Tom Haag	(977-7423/301-3)  	MEMBERSHIP:	Lisa Ferenc	(433-6592/60-5)


TREASURER:	Cheri Seiler	(433-2545/500-303) 	SOCIAL:		Teresa Kline	(433-3695/60-7)





TRUSTEES   	Annie Easley (440-815-1215), Gene Addy (977-7467), Bruce Frankenfield (433-6456)





Full mailing address:	NASA Glenn Research Center, 21000 Brookpark Road, (Name, Mail Stop #), Cleveland, OH  44135


Internet site:	http://www.grc.nasa.gov/WWW/Clubs/lercski/





